Londonderry Township

Board of Supervisors Work Session
April 15, 2008

The Londonderry Township Board of Supervisors held their regular scheduled work
session meeting on Tuesday, April 15, 2008 at the Municipal Building, 783 S. Geyers
Church Road, Middletown, PA 17057 beginning at 7:00 pm.

Present:

Andy Doherty, Chairman, Board of Supervisors
Daryl LeHew, Vice Chair, Board of Supervisors
Anna J. Dale, Member, Board of Supervisors
William Kametz, Board of Supervisors

Ronald Kopp, Member, Board of Supervisors
Steven Letavic, Township Manager

Andrew Kenworthy, Engineer

Peter Henninger, Solicitor

Items Addressed:

1. Salute the Flag

2. Citizen’s Input — None

3. Managers Report — Mr. Letavic

Detweiler Storm Water Update: Mr. Letavic asked Mr. Foreman to update the
BOS on the status of the information gathering for this project. Another dye test
will be performed before back-filling. Edward Kenworthy provided the estimate
to re-survey the area. BOS directed Mr. Letavic to 1st deal with the septic
problem, then deal with correcting the easement problem and lastly the discharge
of the pipe into the swale.

Colebrook Road Storm Water Project: Mr. Letavic updated the BOS on this
project, reviewing a meeting held on site with John Kessler, Darrel Becker and
Doug Lamb to review punch list items from last fall, including erosion and
curbing to ensure that water gets into the catch basins and not around them. He
also informed the BOS that letters were sent to all residents along the project
route to seek final input prior to completion of punch list items and project
closeout.

Rod Rose Stormwater: Mr. Foreman updated the BOS on Rod Rose’s court case
with the Township.

Kennedy Lane Paving: Supervisor Kopp, road committee chair, reported to the
BOS on the request of a resident of the Township to make repairs to a segment of
road in front of his home.

4. Old Business — None

5. New Business — Karanja Subdivision Plan - granted a 90 day time extension for
the planning commission to review the plans for Karanja Subdivision Plan.
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Sauder, Par Line GC Subdivision Plan - granted a time extension until July 8,
2008 for the planning commission to review the plans for the Sauder, Par Line

GC Subdivision Plan.

Lesher, Inc Land Development Plan - granted a 60 day time extension for the
planning commission to review the plans for Lesher, Inc Land Development Plan.

Paul Geyer Land Development Plan - granted a 60 day time extension for the
planning commission to review the plans for 4801 E Harrisburg Pike.

Supervisor LeHew made a motion to accept the above time extensions, Supervisor
Dale seconded motion, motion carried.

Chairman Doherty Adjourned Meeting @ 7:43pm.



